
Agenda item 18. 

 
NWPC - CLERK’S REPORT & CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED. 

11th October 2021 meeting 

ITEM  DECISION 
REQUIRED 

ACTION TO BE 
TAKEN. 

1. Resident had written asking for assistance dealing with Aster Housing. The 
Chairman had referred the enquirer to TVBC. 

NO None. 

2. TVBC have been asked if they empty the rubbish bins next to the playground, 
pavilion and village green, (and if not, what the cost would be.) No response 
has been received. 

NO Chase TVBC 

3. Housing Needs Survey has been sent out by TVBC. NO None. 

4. The company carrying out the Fire alarm test at the Village Hall have 
rearranged the appointment to 13th October. 

NO Clerk/Booking 
Manager to attend. 

5. Hedge cutting on the Village Green is scheduled for 11th October. NO Check if completed 

6. The recent flooding on the A30 reported to HCC under reference 21566119 on 
22 June 2021 had been closed as no issue by the Council. Recent photos have 
been uploaded to the portal showing this is far from the case. A request has 
been made for a statement from HCC. 

NO Chase HCC. 

7. CPR training has been arranged for 18th November 18:00-20:00hrs in the 
Village Hall. Anyone interested in attending should book a place. 

NO None. 

8. TVBC have been chased 3 times and asked for an explanation as to why the 
Village Hall has received a business rates bill of £101.93. TVBC have not replied 
and the bill is not scheduled for payment. 

NO None.  

9. The Hampshire and Isle of Wight Air Ambulance Service are looking for people 
to sign up for regular donations as they receive no government funding. 
Residents can make a small monthly contribution if they wish. 
www.hiowaa.org. 

NO None. 

10. A resident had asked if there were weight limits for the two bridges over the 
Brook in Nether Wallop village Centre. HCC have been consulted who have 
advised that “, if a bridge has a weight restriction sign on it then only vehicles 
up to that weight can cross. If there is no signage, then all vehicles allowed on 
public roads are able to cross with the exception of Abnormal Loads which 
have to be notified to Local Authorities for permission to move (these are the 
exceptionally heavy, high, or wide vehicles). The two bridges mentioned are 
not restricted so therefore large lorries are allowed to cross.” 

NO None 

11. A resident in Trout Lane has written in to advise that he has had to clear up a 
quantity of dog mess bags that have been left by irresponsible dog owners. 
“Just because it is in a biodegradable dog poo bag, does not mean that it can 
be left wherever. It still needs to be disposed of in the correct way (i.e. a bin, 
not a bush), especially when there are young children that live near by and like 
to explore.”  

NO None. 

12. A Grant Application form from Hampshire Victim Support has been received 
asking for £50. This will be added to the next month’s agenda for 
consideration. 

NO Add to November 
Agenda. 

 
 

 
Mrs G Foster - (Clerk to Nether Wallop Parish Council)   -   6th October 2021 


